Reimbursement of Medical Defence Fees
GPs and GP registrars are not covered by the NHS Indemnity scheme and therefore have to seek their own indemnity against claims from patients. So, the subscription you have been paying won’t be enough for you to work in a GP practice and you will have to pay extra. (You can get this money reimbursed).

A few months before moving into practice you should contact your defence union and they will let you know how much you have to pay. In general it is around £850 extra for 6 months and double this for 12 months. Due to the large price difference between the hospital and GP subscriptions, the Deanery will reimburse you the extra, so that you in effect, pay the same as your hospital colleagues.

You can pay this as either a one off lump sum or in monthly instalments. Your defence organisation will send you renewal documentation/receipt for this payment and then when you start as a registrar, ask your practice manager for the reimbursement forms. Complete and send off all the paperwork to get your money back.

